
 
Members Update January 2020. 

 
 Happy New Year to all Black Pointers. 
Just a couple of items of interest we wish to inform you as our thoughts are with those affected by the bush fires where 
Australia is in the grips of a catastrophic fire season which has devasted many communities. 
 
WILFRED THE VAN 
To support the CFS, Lizzie Cain donated $1 from each coffee/iced drink purchased from “Wilfred The Van” which was at 
Black Point on Saturday 11th & Sunday 12th January 2020. Donations were also accepted. 
Black Pointers enjoyed the social gathering. Well done Lizzie. 

 
 
YORKE PENINSUL COUNCIL – NEW BIN ROLL-OUT 
See attached Council Communication advising of the replacement procedure of the red & yellow waste & recycle bins by 
SUEZ starting from Monday the 13th of January 2020. 
 
The BPPA have contacted the Council with several concerns about the process which include; 

- The short notice. 
- The possibility that Black Point properties may not have rate payers in residence to place bins roadside. 
- That bins may be collected for recycling with 2020 BPPA Membership stickers attached. 
- That bins collected may be collected with bin locks or latches attached. 

 
In response, SUEZ, (the waste bin contractors) in consultation with the contractors who will collect the old bins, have 
offered to collect Black Point bins last.  
 
IMPORTANT:  
Therefore, Black Point bins will need to be left roadside from Monday the 24th of February 2020 to 
allow for the pickup of the old waste & recycle bins over the following 2 weeks without BPPA 2020 
bin stickers & any lock or latches & no rubbish within. 
 
PLEASE ENSURE NO RUBBISH IS PLACED IN YOUR OLD BINS AFTER YOU RECEIVE YOUR NEW 
BINS OR THE BINS WILL NOT BE COLLECTED BY THE CONTRACTORS. 
 
We thank Council, SUEZ & the contractors for considering our concerns. 
 
DEPOSIT CONTAINER COLLECTION. 
The festive season produces a lot of drink bottles & cans which can be recycled with the funds going to your community. 
Please use the blue bins stationed along Black Point Drive or contact Andrew Clarkson to arrange direct pick-ups by Bob 
Walkley. 
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As part of the new Yorke Peninsula Council kerbside 
waste management contract, brand new red and yellow 
lidded wheelie bins are being delivered to all eligible council 
properties, commencing Monday January 13, 2020.

Please bring your new bin into your property as soon as  
you can following delivery. There will be no interruption  
or changes to your service.

Old bins MUST be surrendered and will be collected and 
taken away to be RECYCLED.

Following delivery of your new bins, your old bins will be 
serviced one final time. After which, please ensure they 
remain EMPTY and are left out in front of your property 
until they are collected and taken away.

Please leave them up against the boundary or fence-line 
or in the case of some rural properties, at the location that 
they normally get serviced.

PLEASE leave old bins out until they are collected.

For any queries on any of the above, please contact SUEZ 
on 1800 411 783. 

NEW YELLOW & RED    
WHEELIE BINS BEING 

DELIVERED SOON


